
Comment for planning application 21/01505/F
Application Number 21/01505/F

Location Stone Hill House Stone Hill Bloxham Banbury OX15 4PT

Proposal Extension of existing boarding house through the reinstatement of part of the existing ruined
coach house, the demolition of outbuildings, the erection of an extension and link structure
(with associated alterations to Stone Hill House), insertion of internal wall, and associated
works

Case Officer Wayne Campbell  
 

Organisation
Name Angela Morris

Address Milson Peach Financial Services,Holly Tree Cottage,Unicorn Street,Bloxham,Banbury,OX15
4PX

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments Whilst I welcome the amendments made to this planning application I still believe that this is
an unsuitable site for a development of this size and construction and still object to the
application. The modern building materials proposed for the new build element are not in
keeping with the existing heritage/listed buildings predominantly built of ironstone with slate
roofing and will severely affect the look of a historic street in the heart of the village, and do
not comply with BNP item BL11. The loss of parking at Stone Hill House if this development
goes ahead has still not been addressed with no provision for new parking. This will only add
pressure to the already limited parking used by people going to the shops. There is already a
major problem with vehicles having to park on the pavement causing pedestrians to walk in
the road. BNP item BL5 The extra traffic that will inevitably come with this proposed
extension has also not been addressed, in particular how heavy construction vehicles are to
be accommodated in this narrow lane without causing major disruption to neighbouring
properties and obstruction to emergency vehicles. Whilst I understand the need for Bloxham
School to expand their boarding capacity, I believe there must be more suitable sites
available to them within their property portfolio in Bloxham.
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